Summary of Comments and Replies to 


Pacific Bell’s Draft §271 [Long Distance] Filing





Summary of Comments to Pacific Bell’s Draft Application: 


	Pacific Bell filed its draft application with the Commission on March 31, 1998. In considering it, the Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) finds that Pacific Bell has not satisfied all of the checklist items and related requirements found in §271 et seq., of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 and related FCC decisions on similar applications in other states. While ORA believes that local competition, when it exists in California, and Pacific’s entry into the long distance market after Pacific has cleared the §271 hurdle and is in compliance with Public Utilities Code §709.2, will benefit California consumers, until California’s telephone markets are fully and irreversibly open to competition, it is not in the public interest to permit Pacific to enter the long distance market. The Commission should issue an order detailing the deficiencies in Pacific’s current application and listing the specific requirements that Pacific must meet in order to obtain §271 approval.





Summary of Reply to Appendix A Responses:


	Pacific Bell was ordered to answer a series of questions relating to §271 issues. These questions were in Appendix A of a February 20, 1998, Commission Ruling. After examining Pacific’s answers, ORA finds that local competition in California exists minimally for business customers and virtually not at all for the overwhelming majority of residential customers. Despite the fact that the local exchange market was opened to competition over two years ago, it is clear that Pacific retains the lion’s share of all existing access lines in its incumbent local exchange carrier (ILEC) service territory. Pacific contends that its entry into the interLATA [Long Distance] market will have compelling benefits for consumers who have not received the benefits of competitive responses by interexchange carriers in the oligopolistic interLATA market. The Office of Ratepayer Advocates, however, is not persuaded by Pacific’s claims that interexchange carriers’ alleged disregard of the interests of low volume users would be overcome by Pacific’s entry into long distance service. If permitted to offer long distance services while competition in the local exchange market is developing at is current glacial pace, and with the overwhelming advantages of its incumbency – advantages which include a monopoly grip on residential service -- Pacific would be the only provider able to offer a fully integrated bundle of local intraLATA and interLATA toll services.





Summary of Reply to Appendix B Responses of Competitive Local Carriers


	The Competitive Local Carriers were asked to answer a series of questions relating to §271 matters in Appendix B of the Commission’s February 20, 1998, ruling. While the Office of Ratepayer Advocates does not agree with every point raised by the Competitive Local Carriers (CLCs), it does support their conclusions: (1) local exchange competition in California is not at a stage which would lawfully allow Pacific’s entry into the long distance market; (2) facilities-based competition is not a reality, particularly for residential customers, because Pacific has failed to provide CLCs with Operating Support Systems (OSS) parity an
